



We had an indoor Coronation picnic due to the horrendous weather! The children and staff gathered together to celebrate the King's Coronation. Everyone sang the National Anthem and dressed to impress in their homemade crowns. Thank you to FoSP's for organising Coronation Coins for all the children as keepsakes to remember the event.



Selected children for under 9's Tri

Thursday 22nd June Class Photos

Friday 23rd June

Phoenix Class Residential at Court

Wednesday 28th June

Year 2 Music Festival at Burford School with a Concert at 4pm

Thursday 29th June

FoSP's Bingo at the Village Hall

Sunday 2nd July

10:30am St Peter's Day Service at the Village Hall

Monday 3rd July

Natalie Hunt to see Phoenix and Pegasus

Wednesday 5th July

10.00am KS2 Sports Day 1.00pm Rec / KS1 Sports Day

Thursday 6th & 7th July

Year 6 Induction Day at Burford

Thursday 6th July **Transition Day**

Monday 10th July

4.00pm Concert for parents by children learning to play musical instruments

Friday 14th July

Year 6 Leaver's Camp

Thursday 20th July 11.00am Leaver's Service at Shilton Church

Friday 21st July: End of Term

St Peter's Belonging, Believing, Building a Future

Phoenix Visit a Roman Villa



Phoenix Class enjoyed a great trip to Chedworth Roman Villa learning about how a wealthy Roman in Britannia would have lived. The class learnt how they would bathe, heat their home and entertain guests. As a souvenir to remember the day the children enjoyed creating their own Roman mosaics.

Cygnus Class Met Tony, Mrs King's Tortoise!

The children loved spending time with Tony, feeding him dandelion leaves and watching him move very slowly around the play-

ground. Tony is an African tortoise and he is still a teenager. His life span is expected to be more than 100 years!



When summer returns please could we ask that children apply 'all day' suncream in the morning before coming to school.





Visit by our local MP, Robert Courts



We had a very special visitor at the school. Robert Courts MP came to meet with Mrs King and to have a tour of the school. He was very interested to hear all about the history of our school and its journey to become a full primary school.

Robert Courts spoke to Pegasus Class about parliament and the role of MPs. This children were able to link what Robert told them to their learning about democracy in Ancient Greece and balanced arguments in English. The children listened well, asked great questions and enjoyed taking part in a role play about the House of Commons and the House of Lords.











The Alvescot Fete 2023 - Your School Needs You!

The fete is in just over a week's time and we need your help!

The children are practicing the songs that they will be performing at the opening of the Fete and we are all looking forward to an afternoon of fun-filled activities.

This event raises much needed funds for local organisations including our school, church, the village hall and playground. If you are able to help at the Fete please complete the Parent Mail form or sign the board at the school gate.

We also need prizes for the tombola, good quality designer/vintage clothes, jewellery, scarves and handbags, bottles for the bottle tombola as well as cakes to sell on the teas stall. All donations can be brought to school next week or to the Village Hall anytime on the afternoon of Friday 16th June.





Burford Partnership Sports Success!



U9 Quad Kids

Quad Kids event held this month.



It was a glorious afternoon when a team of Y4's from Phoenix Class competed against nine other teams in the Burford Partnership athletics competition at Burford School.

The group remained focussed and confident, supporting each other through each event. There were about 90 children competing so we were delighted when St Peter's came 1st! This was an amazing performance and the team are now looking forward to the West Oxfordshire

U11 Quad Kids





Children from Pegasus Class represented the school at the U11's Quad Kids tournament which consisted of a 75 metre sprint, standing long jump, howler throw and a 600 metre race. Congratulations to Harry who came 1st in the sprint and to Keira who came 2nd in the 600 me-

tres. All the children pushed themselves to their limits, and should be very proud of their performances.





Friends of St Peter's



Don't forget Bingo Night on Thursday June 29th 7pm!



Monthly Lottery Draw

Lucas drew the lucky number 2 ground and the winner is

Mrs Ania Bowen

And remember "You've got to be in it to win it!"

